Richard Barnett Gloucester City Council Herbert Ware house Gloucester GL1 2EQ

26/01/2015

<u>Ref:Application for Street trading Consent - Kudret Sahin, Pavilion 2, Olympus Park, Quedgeley</u>

Dear Mr. Barnett,

Further to your letter of 9 January 2015,I would like to appeal against your decision on the following grounds:

- 1. The road is only used for offices and workshops on both side of the road. It does not generate traffic like one has on main Bristol Road, Gloucester. There would not be any obstruction to the users of that road. The siting of van will not create any obstruction to the traffic.
- 2. The area consists of offices and workshops. There are no houses around the area and hardly any traffic during the evening. There is no night clubs or late night pubs. So there would not be any increase in noise to disturb the people working in the area. Therefore it is unlikely to cause late night disturbances. As all the offices and workshops close in the early evening the refusal on that basis is not based on the facts but on the preconceived prejudices against the food vending in the street.
- 3. The letter bin will be provided and cleared on daily basis by the vendor.
- 4. Air ventilation fan is fitted in the vending van to eliminate smell.

I humbly request you to allow the above application for street trading.

Yours sincerely

Kudret Sahin